Residential Development at Powdeggie, Newton Dee, Bieldside, Aberdeen

Report on the Archaeological watching brief (site code O403)

Introduction

The site lies on the Camphill village campus, north of the river Dee and south of North Deeside Road.  It is bounded on the west by Old Ferry Road.  There are no known archaeological sites within the development area.  However the Dee valley has been heavily utilised by people since early Prehistory and flint tools of mesolithic date, most notably at Peterculter, while there is evidence at Cults of what was once an extensive Bronze Age burial area situated on a gravel ridge overlooking the river Dee.

The watching brief

From 20 February -             an archaeologists monitored soil removal at the site.  Firstly a drainage pipe trench was excavated (see Plan 1).  This work was not covered by the Specification (Judith Stones, October 2006) as this was extra work which had not been planned.  The trench was recorded after excavation.  The trench was 2m deep at the north-west with c 1m depth of topsoil and was 1.2 m deep at the south-east with a topsoil depth of 10-20cm.  No archaeological features or finds were seen in this trench although it was noted that there was evidence that trees had been growing on the site.  On the north side of Old Ferry Road (between the development and the road) a line of mature trees survives.  It is likely that there had been a line along the south side of this road which had been removed in the recent past.

From 22-23 February Area 2 (see enclosed plan) was stripped cleanly using a flat bucket.  No archaeological features were noted (with the exception of a modern pit filled with rusty iron sheeting and wire – not excavated) and a sherd of Yorkshire-type 13th to 14th-century green-glazed pottery was picked up from the topsoil.
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